



THE CAPTAIN'S LOG



Long Beach Yacht Club PO Box 97 Long Beach, MS 39560

228/868-8279

http://www.longbeachyachtclub.com

FEBRUARY 2015 VOL. XX					VOL. XXX	XIV, NO. 2
					Happy Hour 4-7	Happy Hour 4-7
SUN Closed	MON Closed	TUE Closed	WED Closed	THU 4 PM >9 PM	FRI 4 PM >9 PM	SAT 4 PM >8 PM

FEBRUARY 2015

1	2	3	4	5	6	7
Super Bowl					Meatball Subs	Mardi Gras
Party @				Grill Your Own		Party after
4:00 PM				\$6.50 Set Up		Parade
8	9	10	11	12	13	14
					Taco Bar	Valentine's Day
				Grill Your Own		Dinner
				\$6.50 Set Up		
15	16	17	18	19	20	21
	Board of	Mardi Gras			Seafood Chowder	
	Governors			Grill Your Own		
	7 PM			\$6.50 Set Up		
22	23	24	25	26	27	28
				Grill Your Own	Fish Fry	Private Party
				\$6.50 Set Up		

Officers	Board of Governors		Ex-Officio	
COMMODOREJune Wiggins	One Year	Two Years	Treasurer	Shelda Jones
Vice CommodoreTom Stokes	Julie Noble	Shelda Jones	Fleet Surgeon	Dr. Don Rayner
Rear CommodoreCharlie Bates	Millard Quigley	Charlie Coleman	Fleet Chaplain	Vacant
Fleet CaptainHolly Murray	Martin Jones	Darrien Hill	Newsletter Editor	Joe Fleming
Past CommodoreRoy Burke	Dixie Huch	Jim Noyes	Secretary	Marguerite Hess
·		-	•	_

FROM THE BRIDGE

JUNE WIGGINS, COMMODORE

Hello fellow yacht club members. January was a busy month for the Commodore. I attended the GYA Winter meetings in Biloxi. This is where all the scheduling, regulating and general organization of all the regattas on the entire Gulf Coast happens. This is what holds all the yacht clubs together and allows them reciprocal privileges. The Board of Directors of the GYA is made up of Commodores for the yacht clubs. This is an awesome organization and it is a privilege to be part of it. The other main thing that kept me busy was the Commodore's Ball. If you didn't get to attend, you missed a great time. Shelda, Julie, and Dana made everything beautiful. The food was made by Vickie Brown and, as always was wonderful. Eddie McDaniels played and sang some great music. You can't lose with that combination. Thanks to all for you for your work and dedication. Ricky Welch received the junior sailor of the year and Jennifer Ezell received the Yachtsman of the Year for her timeless work with the young sailors in Sail Camp and the High School Sailing program. Great going! This club has some wonderful people and I am a lucky person to be a part of a great club. Come and use your Club. Bring friends and make new ones. I will see you at the Club.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

SHARON QUIGLEY

We are delighted to welcome our new members Joseph & Mimi Kirshy of Gulfport and Kenneth & Elizabeth Richardson of Southfield, Michigan. We look forward to seeing you at the club. Please make it a point to search out new members and introduce yourself.

At this time there are no pending applications. I encourage each of you to invite anyone that might be interested in becoming a member to join you in attending a Thursday Night Cook Your Own, a Friday Night Dinner, or any special event we may have.

If you know of someone who is interested in joining, please contact me for an application. I will be glad to send them one My email is squigley@cableone.net, and my phone number is 228/206-2263. An application can also be picked up at the club.

Rejoining Members:

Local Members, please pick up your new membership cards at the club.

Non-Resident Members, your cards will be mailed.

I look forward to seeing you at the Club!

Friday Night Bell Ringer

The first Friday of the New Year and we had a winner, Shelda Jones. That is the way to start off the year. You too could be the winner if you would come to the club on Friday evenings to have a reasonably priced meal, a happy-hour cocktail, and lively conversation with friends. When your name is randomly drawn, you will be that winner. Let us see who was not at the club when their name was drawn; Betty Godso, Susan Woodward, and Caleb O'Keefe.

HOUSE COMMITTEE DANA BURKE

February is going to be a busy month at the club. We will celebrate Super Bowl, Mardi Gras and a Valentine's Day Dinner. Make plans to attend these events.

Our "Drink of the Month" will be Caramel Irish Coffee, something to warm your heart on a cold night.

I will be taking orders for Tervis cups with the LBYC Burgee on it. There will be an order sheet kept at the bar if you are interested in buying one (one will be on display in the trophy case). Cost will be at least \$20. I won't know the exact price until I know how many to order.

LBYC

HOUSE COMMITTEE

JULIE NOBLE

I don't know about everyone else, but I am so ready for Spring! Until then, we will continue to enjoy as much fun and activity as we can.

Our 33rd Annual Commodore's Ball was held on Saturday, January 24th. The club looked beautiful thanks to Shelda Jones and helpers. We enjoyed delicious food thanks to Vicky Brown Catering. The music was great thanks to Eddie McDaniels. The success of the evening was thanks to everyone attending. I hope you all had a good time. Judging by the program just prior to the "Ball", you could see what a great group of volunteers and talented sailors we have. We officially welcomed our new Commodore, June Wiggins and we look forward to a great year.

February is going to be a busy month with the Super Bowl on the 1st, a Mardi Gras Party after the Long Beach Parade on Saturday, the 7th. There is a very special Valentine's Dinner on Saturday the 14th, just to name a few. Please be sure to check the calendar and newsletter for upcoming events. Also, look for flyers and reminders that might be sent to you via email or on the tables at the club, and, as always, see you at the club.

Long Beach Yacht Club	
Directory of Key Contacts	S

Flag Officers

Commodore	June Wiggins	june2112@aol.com	(228) 326-7690
Vice Commodore	Tom Stokes	tommy@stokesdistributing.com	(601) 408-4903
Rear Commodore	Charlie Bates		(228) 861-9013
Fleet Captain	Holly Murray	sthcrux@aol.com	(228) 393-0073
Past Commodore	Roy Burke	roy_burke@hotmail.com	(228) 596-9300

Board of Governors One Year Term

Julie Noble	jmarie0001@cs.com	(228) 596-2888
Millard Quigley	maquigley@cableone.net	(601) 953-7293
Jim Noyes	noyessail@gmail.com	
Martin Jones	, ,	

Two Year Term

Dixie Huch	thejazzey@gmail.com	(228) 806-1324
Shelda Jones	slaj007@aol.com	(228) 380-6851
Charlie Coleman	ilanhopper@yahoo.com	(601) 544-5081
Darrien Hill	captdhill@professionalcaptain.com	(228) 596-1221

Other Officers & Committee Chairs

	0 11.01 0.11	-	
Treasurer(s)	Shelda Jones	slaj007@aol.com	(228) 380-6851
	Patti Steagall	pgsteagall@aol.com	(504) 452-1666
Secretary	Marguerite Hess	lilguppie20@gmail.com	(228) 324-1603
Fleet Surgeon	Dr. Don Rayner		
Fleet Chaplain	- vacant -		
Newsletter Editor	Joe Fleming	motoring13@gmail.com	(228)224-3086
House Committee	Dana Burke	securitydlb@hotmail.com	(228) 596-4572
	Julie Noble	jmarie0001@cs.com	(228) 596-2888
	Dick Marx	longbeachyachtclub@gmail.com	(228) 324-2721
Buildings & Grounds	Charlie Coleman	ilanhopper@yahoo.com	(601) 544-5081
Powerboat	- vacant -	,	,
Insurance	Elvis Gates	elvisgates@gmail.com	(228) 547-5890
Membership	Sharon Quigley	squigley@cableone.com	(228) 206-2263
Docks & Piers	Bo Clarke		(228) 342-4706
Race & Sail	Tom Stokes	tommy@stokesdistributing.c	(601)408-4903
	James Stewart	-	
Entertainment	Shelda Jones	slaj007@aol.com	(228)380-6851
Deck Hands	June Wiggins	june2112@aol.com	(228) 326-7690
Junior Activities	Jennifer Ezell		(228) 669-2718
Hospitality	Julie Noble	jmarie0001@cs.c	(228) 596-2888
Beachmaster	Joe Fleming	motoring13@gmail.com	(228) 224-3086
Website	Elvis Gates	elvisgates@gmail.com	(228) 547-5890
		• •	. ,

2015 Club Dues Patti Steagall

HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL!! It's that time of year. Club dues for 2015 are reflected on your December statement. In accordance with Long Beach Yacht Club (LBYC) Bylaws, dues/deposit must be paid by **February 15, 2015**.

Yearly dues are as follows:

Resident Regular - \$660 Military (Active Duty) - \$495 Non-Resident - \$330 Intermediate - \$330 Junior - \$35 (no change in dues)

You have two options concerning payment of your dues. They are:

- 1. Pay dues in full by February 15, 2015
- 2. Elect the payment plan** with a deposit by February 15, 2015

Payment plan schedule is shown below.

Resident Regular Dues - \$220 due 2/15/15; then \$55 a month for 8 months (total of \$660) **Military Dues (Active Duty)** - \$155 due 2/15/15; then \$42.50 a month for 8 months (total of \$495)

Non-Resident Dues - \$90 due 2/15/15; then \$30 a month for 8 months (total of \$330) Intermediate Dues - \$90 due 2/15/15; then \$30 a month for 8 months (total of \$330) Junior Dues - \$35 due 2/15/15 (total of \$35) — one time payment

In order to be considered a LBYC member in good standing, your 2014 club charges must be paid in full by January 20, 2015.

*** After payment is received, Non-resident members will be sent a new 2015 membership card. All other current members may pick up their cards at the LBYC (there will be no mail out).

If you have any questions regarding your 2015 dues, please contact Patti Steagall at 228-864-3459 or Commodore June Wiggins at 228-326-7690.

If you have questions regarding membership and cards, please contact Membership Chairperson Sharon Quigley at 228/206-2263.

^{**}If you choose the payment plan, I would appreciate a note with your payment.





Sunday, 1 February 2015
Open 4:00 p.m.
Game 5:30 p.m.
Bring your favorite
Hors d'oeuvre



Saturday, 7 February 2015

Open – 4:00 p.m.

Music by Ronnie Hammons

Red Beans and Rice

Hamburgers/Hot Dogs

Available for purchase

